MINUTES OF ARBELA TOWNSHIP ROAD HEARING

FEBRUARY 13, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Joseph White at 6:00 p.m. The purpose of the hearing was to discuss what roads we would like to do.

ROLL CALL: Present ó Mary Warren, Jody Hunt, William Jacobi, Joseph White, Tim Anderson, and 10 residents.

Absent ó None

Supervisor White read a petition from the 11 residents on Reese Road between Birch Run Road and Willard Road requesting the township do something to improve their road. Paul Ellis and Ron Compton from Reese Road both spoke as to how bad the road was. Paul Ellis said it is full of holes all the time and Ron Compton said the gravel on the road is mostly mud.

Paul Ellis said there is a hole big and deep enough to put a car into. Joe said he would call the road commission and tell them about the hole.

There are 11 Arbela residents and 17 Birch Run residents on those miles of Reese Road, but it is Arbelaøs responsibility.

Gary Corleu said Lewis Road from Birch Run to Barnes Road is breaking up and we should do something before it gets any worse.

Supervisor White said that the contractor ran out of time last fall and didnøt get Pine Court in the subdivision paved so we will have to do it this summer.

Supervisor White said the oldest miles are Arbela Road Barkley to Currier Road, Lewis Road Willard to Arbela Road and Stanley Drive.

MOTION: By Jody Hunt to adjourn at 6:28 p.m.

SECONDED: By Tim Anderson, all ayes, motion carried.

Mary C. Warren, Township Clerk